

## **Upcoming Events**

December 2015

December 13 Sun **Holiday Party**, Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr. *There will be no Mentorship meetings in December* 

January 2 Sat **Mentorship 103** 10-2pm Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr.

January 10 Sun Mentorship 102 10-2pm Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr.

January 24 Sat Mentorship 101 10-2pm Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr.

January 26 Tue **Monthly Meeting** 7pm Milwaukie Center, 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Dr.

# Words From Your President

## HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL!

I am keeping this short but I am not short on the thanks I feel to all of you that have given so much of your time to make our club the success that it is. We continue to do things within the BSOP that make being a member something to be proud of.

We have a tremendous depth to our membership and willingness to be involved.

I am looking forward to seeing you at the Holiday Event on Sunday the 13th as well as at our mentorship meetings in January and at our first general meeting in 2016.

Until then, take care and again, have a great holiday season!

Thank you for your trust, **Lec** 

## Mentorship 101

Mentorship 101 met in October and November learning wiring skills on Junipers and Black Pines. The enthusiastic sixteen BSOP members are quickly developing their horticulture knowledge base and bonsai skills.

Thanks to Lee Cheatle, Jan Hettick, Paula Bentley and Joanne Raiton for helping to create such a fun learning environment along the way.

# Happy Holidays

It's that wonderful time of the year when everyone has a million things to do, but hope all of you have set aside some time to join us at the BSOP Holiday Party, this Sunday December 13th at the Milwaukie Center. If you have not yet bought a ticket or RSVP, it's not too late, tickets can be purchased at the door. The party is a great time to relax and spend some time visiting with your fellow BSOP members. We are still looking for items for the auction, please email with the items you are planning to bring <a href="mailto:stevenleaming@gmail.com">stevenleaming@gmail.com</a>. You can auction your trees and receive 90% of the proceeds which is a great way to get some extra holiday income. Direct donation of auction and raffle materials are always welcome too. For full details on the holiday party, please refer to our website at portlandbonsai.org.

I would like to thank Ryan Neil for his great ponderosa styling program in November and to Scott Elser for his pine information in October. Scott will return for part II in February next year and will follow up with another workshop. Information on the January program will be covered in the next newsletter.

I would like to thank those who purchased akadama/kanuma from me at the last meeting. I had a complete sellout so the second order is on the way. I will have some extra on hand if anyone missed the order deadline.

Happy holidays to all and thank you all for helping to make BSOP one of the best bonsai clubs in the US....it wouldn't be possible without your involvement.



## Steve Leaming, VP Programs

Black pine by Masahiko Kimura This tree took top honors at this year's Taikan-ten. From bonsaitonight.com

## Mentorship 102, 103

Mentorship 103 (previously known as Oregon Shohin Kai) met Saturday, November 7 in the Oregon Grape room at the Milwaukie Center. The well-attended group focused on wiring. Lee Cheatle gave a presentation on wiring techniques; then he and Steve Wilcox helped everyone with their trees. Many thanks to Lee and Steve!

Mentorship 102 (previously known as Mentorship) met on Sunday, November 15 from 10:00 to 2:00. The focus was on creating Jin and Shari. The group were encouraged to bring trees to add or improve the Jin and/or Shari. As always, they could bring any tree they wanted help with. They were not limited to bringing trees that pertain directly to the lesson of the day. Members were encouraged to bring several trees to work on, and a sack lunch. There will be no mentorship meetings in December!

Elisabeth Hardy

# Bonsai Supplies from Wee Tree Farm

We have a large selection of pottery, trees of all sizes and price range, tools, soils and miscellany. Our retail store is located inside **Garland Nursery** which is a destination in itself with 5 acres of plants and displays to delight and inspire. Come see us, we promise it is worth the drive!

HWY 20 half way between Albany and Corvallis

Hours: M-F 9-6, Sat 9-5, Sun 10-5



Call Rose at 541-971-8979 with your preorder and pick up at the next meeting. Please call at least 24 hours ahead.

#### PRE-BONSAI PLANTS - BONSAI TOOLS

High-fired Pots • Mica & Plastic Training Pots
Wire • Organic Fertilizers
Mazama Pumice (1/16-3/8")
Diatomite Rock from Nevada, USA
Superior Black Compost • Red Cinder Rock (1/4-5/16")

Est. 1978



25321 NE 72nd Avenue Battle Ground, WA 98604 Phone (360) 687-5641 D Burnett

Need supplies?

Call ahead for delivery at BSOP meetings.



Dedicated to growing trees specifically for bonsai, combining the best of traditional Japanese techniques with the proven technology of the Oregon nursery industry.

## In the field:

Japanese Black pine, Shimpaku
Scots Pine, Shore Pine, Mugo
Trident & Japanese Maples
Chinese Elms, Japanese Quince
Ume, Crabapples, Korean Hornbeam
And others. Come see the result of our
nebari development process.

Many varieties of satsuki whips
Shimpaku from 1 gal to field-grown
Many varieties developed for shohin
styling

To contact us, please call or email

Chris & Lisa Kirk •

(503) 881-1147 •

www.tfarms.com

Website at www.telfarms.com

Welcome to the Village



6707 SW Pine Street, Portland, OR 97223

The Bonsai Society of Portland meets on the fourth Tuesday of each month.

## The Milwaukie Center 5440 SE Kellogg Creek Drive, Milwaukie OR 97222

Enter parking lot from Rusk Road Visitors are always welcome!

#### **Board of Directors**

President: Lee Cheatle leecheatle@msn.com Past President: Eileen Knox eileenknox@me.com

VP-Programs: Steve Leaming stevenleaming@gmail.com

VP-Membership: Eileen Knox eileenknox@me.com

Jan Hettick janhettick@comcast.net

Treasurer: John Thomas chaparralbooks@aol.com Secretary: Phil Hardin phil.hardin37@gmail.com

### **Committee Heads**

Librarian: Barbara Devitt bbd.jcgroup@yahoo.com Mentorship 101: Eileen Knox eileenknox@me.com Mentorship 102: Lee Cheatle leecheatle@msn.com Mentorship 103: Liz Hardy lizchrishardy@comcast.net Newsletter: Peter Pelofske pelofskepj@outlook.com Webmaster: Karl Holmes thor13kah@gmail.com Heritage Group: Lee Cheatle leecheatle@msn.com

Hospitality: open